
Minutes of the Meeting of 
March 6, 2007 

 
Members present:  Nancy Brent, Angie Alvarez, Ann Ray, Louise Ross, Tony 
Salazar, Yolanda Salazar (guest), Elayne Shults, Allegra Bush, Karla Koontz, 
Monica Martinez (guest), Elizabeth True, Carolyne Long (guest), Debby Carey, 
Kathy Dowdy, Glennda Cook, Pam Kinnan, Sally Evans, Jim Pond. 
 
Mike Bellah asked that the committee be aware of a fundraising opportunity to 
assist a child with cancer. 
 
Nancy reminded members that the Spring Banquet will be March 30.  One 
speaker has been confirmed.  A sign-up sheet was passed around for volunteers 
to help set up and decorate for the banquet.  This usually takes one to one and a 
half hours. 
 
All of the money received for the lunch at the last CAC meeting was deposited in  
the Barbara Miller Scholarship Fund. 
 
Nancy stated that Gene Barksdale made it through his surgery in New Orleans.  
He returned to Amarillo but had a set back and had to be admitted to the 
hospital.  He is now at home.  Wayne Rivers’ surgery went well, and he is 
expected back in Amarillo by the end of this week. 
 
Jim Pond asked when the book sale will be this year.  Nancy answered that the 
book sale will be Wednesday, April 25 and Thursday, April 26.  This committee 
will be having another meeting before the sale and a sign-up sheet will be 
passed around then to volunteer to work at the sale. 
 
Elizabeth True asked if anyone would be interested in having a fund raiser for the 
Barbara Miller Scholarship Fund.  She will set up a meeting with the Amarillo 
College Foundation to discuss the possibility. 
 
Elizabeth introduced Monica Martinez.  Monica is the new program manager for 
the WIA program at Panhandle WorkSource.   

 


